FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

INSPECTION REPORT FORM

AIR POLLUTANT EMISSION SOURCES

	FACILITY:  Bay County Animal Control
	DISTRICT:  Northwest
	COUNTY:   Bay

	ADDRESS:  6401 Bay Line Drive
	PHONE:   (850) 767-3333
	CONTACT: Mark Bowen

	CONTACT OR FACILITY EMAIL ADDRESS:  mbowen@co.bay.fl.us

	ARMS I.D. #: 0050084
	PERMIT: 0050084-001-AC
	EXPIRES:    04/06/2011

	RENEWAL APPLICATION/NOTIFICATION DUE DATE: 03/06/2011

	SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Animal Crematory

	INSPECTED BY:  Richard Brookins
INSPECTION DATE: 04/06/2007
	AUDIT TYPE:  Ins2
	COMPLIANCE STATUS:

In Compliance


INSPECTION COMMENTS

I arrived at the facility and was greeted by Ms. Debbie Everham.  Ms. Mary Kirlin, the former Bay County Animal Control Division Manager is no longer employed with Bay County.  Ms. Everham accompanied me during the inspection of the facility and provided access to the facility’s records for review.  The facility has only been operating for approximately one year.  It was not operating during the time of inspection.  This emission unit is a pre-packaged animal crematory that is fired using only natural gas.  No other fuel sources or potential fuel sources were noticed during the inspection.
There were no objectionable odors noticed during the inspection.  [Section II, Part (4)(a)]
As a result of result of a possible temperature discrepancy noticed during the documentation review the unit was started to verify proper operating temperature.  There were no visible emissions noticed during the inspection.  [Section II, Part (4)(b)]
Temperature charts were available for review and were reviewed as part of this inspection.  These charts were not properly marked even though instructions regarding proper chart marking were provided to Ms. Kirlin during the last inspection.  Evidence (and verbal confirmation of) preloading of the machine was noticed during the inspection.  According to the records reviewed approximately 169 cremation activities have occurred which showed the preloading.  Proper loading procedures had also been discussed with Ms. Kirlin during the last inspection.  [Section II, Part (4)(e) – Failure to properly mark charts, Failure to preheat crematory unit prior to cremation activities]
Documentation was available verifying the chlorinated plastic content of the bags used in the cremation process to be less than 0.5 % as specified in the permit.  [Section II, Part (4)(g)]
Two crematory operators have been trained by the manufacturer and the training certificates were reviewed during the inspection.  [Section II, Part (4)(i)]
A log book recording weight and type of material cremated along with the actual hours of operation was reviewed during the inspection.  This information was used to determine the approximate number of cremations performed during the previous 12-month period.
RECOMMENDATIONS:

Mark temperature charts as discussed during the inspection.
Discontinue the practice of pre-loading the unit before beginning cremations.


